
The two thousand three hundred thirty third meeting of the Jennings City Council was held on Monday, 
April 11, 2016 at 6:00 p.m. at City Hall.  Present were Mayor Fountain Henderson, and councilmembers 
Yolanda Brown, Miranda Jones, Francine Dugger, Yolonda Fortson, David Schmerber, Nicole Cook, 
Rodney Epps and Carol Epps. Also present was City Clerk Cheryl Balke. This was a special meeting. 
 
First discussed was the grass cutting contract.  Mayor Fountain Henderson stated that information 
regarding insurance had been received from all vendors except TJ Lawn.  After discussion, the council 
asked if the contract could be cancelled at any time if the city was not satisfied with the service; Mayor 
Fountain Henderson replied that it could be cancelled at any time.  The contract was awarded to TRC on 
a motion by Councilwoman Epps, second by Councilwoman Brown. 
 
On a motion by Councilwoman Fortson , second by Councilman Epps, a closed session for personnel 
issues (RSMO 610:021-3) was approved by the following roll call vote:   voting in favor were 
Councilmembers Brown, Jones, Dugger, Fortson, Schmerber, Cook, R. Epps and C. Epps; no one voting 
against or abstaining. In closed session, Mayor Fountain Henderson recommended Carla Allen as city 
attorney for an annual salary of $69,000 and Sam Alton as prosecuting attorney for an annual salary of 
$11,000.  This was approved on a motion by Councilman Stichnote , second by Councilwoman Dugger, 
and by the following roll call vote:   voting in favor were Councilmembers Brown, Jones, Dugger, Fortson, 
Schmerber, Cook, R. Epps and C. Epps; no one voting against or abstaining.  
 
The meeting was adjourned. 
 
 
        _______________________________ 
                                                                                                                         Mayor Yolonda Fountain Henderson 
 
ATTEST: 
 
 
 
___________________________                                         
                  City Clerk 


